
You may also give a donation in a loved 

ones name so this great work can con-

tinue. I am proud to be one of the vol-

unteers.  
 

I hope you enjoy this newsletter. As 

always, we would love to receive  family 

stories and pictures we can share in 

upcoming newsletters. We invite your 

questions and comments. Tell your 

family about us!   

Happy Thanksg iv ing  on behal f  

of  everyone at  UAFA.  

Cindy Hale —Editor                                                 

One of the most memora-

ble events of our trip oc-

curred as we drove north, 

on Main Street, across 

Fort Worth. A streetcar 

had struck another cov-

ered wagon, completely 

demolishing one of the 

rear wheels. Several oth-

er covered wagons were 

stopped and waiting for 

the street to be cleared. 

Howard remembers that 

a policeman approached 

Papa...                          
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n the sum-

mer of 

1923, after 

the crops 

were laid by, 

and seven 

months before 

Buddy was born, Papa de-

cided that we would make 

a covered-wagon trip up 

through Gainesville, Tex-

as, and on into Oklahoma. 

The wagon was outfitted 

with groceries, clothing, 

bales of hay for the mules, 

and other necessities for 

the trip, and was covered 

with a white canvas 

stretched over arched sup-

ports to protect us from the 

sun and rain. 

In the daylight hours, with 

Papa driving and Mama 

sitting beside him on the 

spring seat, and with the 

children riding on the 

bales of hay, we slowly 

rolled onward toward Ok-

lahoma. At night, we 

camped along the roadside 

where Mama cooked over 

an open fire, and Papa 

and Mama and little Alice 

slept inside on the bales of 

hay, and Harry and How-

ard and Chester and I 

slept under the wagon. 

UPCHURCH & ALLIED FAMILIES ASSOC. 

by Robert Harrell “Hal” Upchurch (1918-2008) 

EDITOR’S DESK 

UPCHURCH, 
thought to be the biggest single 

name study EVER. It's certain 

that Michael Upchurch changed 

all of our lives when he came to 

America (grin). Actually we all 

descend from Michael Up-

church, our emigrant ancestor, 

who, sailed from England and in 

1638 stepped on Virginia soil. 

The Founder of UPCHURCH AND 

ALLIED FAMILIES ASSOC., 

(UAFA) Dr. Phil Upchurch has for 

the last half century researched  

thousands of Michael's de-

scendants, and hand wrote, 

researched and saved millions 

of documents pertaining to 

UAFA families over the years. 

Dozens of volunteers are work-

ing hard to put this remarkable 

study, work, genealogy, family 

history, whatever you want to 

call it, online, on UAFA’s website 

for everyone to see. 

www.alliedfamilies.com   

Also, there are more than two 

dozen Ancestry trees of Up-

church's and associated fami-

lies, growing by leaps and 

bounds resulting from the work 

of volunteer tree masters on 

www.ancestry.com and so much 

more. Even though almost all 

work is done by volunteers, this 

effort costs money to make it 

happen, so that is why UAFA 

sells memberships and accepts 

donations. Join UAFA and be-

come a part of the team, mem-

ber or volunteer.  
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We remember our Veterans on 

Veterans Day 
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• The state with the most people named UP-

CHURCH is Texas where 1,678 people have 

this name. 

• North Carolina is the state where you are most 

likely to meet a person named UPCHURCH, as 

14.62 in every 100,000 North Carolinians  

have this name. 

• Highest percentile rank of any 

state for this name is 99th, this 

rank was reached in the states 

of North Carolina. 

• North Carolina is the state with 

the biggest positive difference 

between the actual state popu-

lation and the projected state 

population based on the na-

tional average. (where the blue 

bar extends past the yellow 

vertical line) with a difference 

of 9 more people than project-

ed. 

• The state with the biggest nega-

tive difference is Minnesota (where 

the blue bar does not extend past the 

vertical line) with a difference of 17 

fewer people than projected. 

 

For more information Click on MyName-

Stats.com 

N A T I O N A L  S T A T I S T I C S  F O R  T H E  S U R N A M E  U P C H U R C H  

 

Jay Buck, Office Manager                  

jay.buck@alliedfamilies.org                                                                                             

Dr. R. Phil Upchurch, Founder 

phil@upchurchstory.com 

Cindy Hale, Editor                        

HaleRoots@aol.com 

Search Upchurch and Allied 

Families on the web!      

www.alliedfamilies.com/ 

Join us on          Facebook!                              

Upchurch & Allied 

Families 
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Dr. Robert Phillip Upchurch, MO 

Founder 
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Michael R. Upchurch, Cary NC 

Director 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

For a link to Board Member      

Resumes Click Here 

LET US HEAR FROM YOU 
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IMPORTANT UAFA NEWS 

 

OPEN HOUSE in CARY, NC 

UAFA is pleased to an-
nounce an open house 
will be held at our facili-
ty in Cary, North Caroli-
na ~ From 1:00 to 
5:00pm on Thursday, 
December 19, 2019. At 
that time visitors will get 
to see the Wake County, 
North Carolina Group of 
Volunteers in action and 
be able to greet several 

UAFA Leaders who will be present.  

Dr. Robert Phillip Upchurch, Founder of UAFA will at-
tend and will be happy to greet attendees! 

The Library and several Displays will be available for 
inspection. Refreshments  will be served.  

Reservations are not necessary but a heads up on plans to 
attend to Jay Buck or Phil Upchurch would be welcomed. 

Chair. Phil Upchurch and the UAFA Devel-
opment Committee announce the annual 
kick-off of the 2020 Participant /Donor/ 
Membership Campaign starting mid-
November, 2019 until the end of the year. 
The kick-off will be an invitation to make 
2019 year-end contributions. But don't put 

it off, do it today!  Thank You! 

UAFA Founder, Dr. R. Phillip ‘Phil’ 

Upchurch will attend, Pictured 

with his lovely wife, Sallaine. 

https://www.mynamestats.com/Last-Names/U/UP/UPCHURCH/index.html#by-full
https://www.mynamestats.com/Last-Names/U/UP/UPCHURCH/index.html#by-full
mailto:jay.buck@alliedfamilies.org
mailto:phil@upchurchstory.com
mailto:HaleRoots@aol.com
https://www.alliedfamilies.com/
https://www.alliedfamilies.com/
https://www.alliedfamilies.com/
https://www.facebook.com/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=204760793463229&ref=br_rs
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=204760793463229&ref=br_rs
https://www.facebook.com/groups/204760793463229/
https://www.dropbox.com/s/h8ih9q1lnkiqald/2019.10%20UAFA%20Board%20Members%20Single%20Page%20Resumes.docx?dl=0


Over 35 videos of Dr. Phil Upchurch  

telling family stories are available 

at https:// www.youtube.com.  

 

After opening YouTube, enter “Upchurch and 

Allied Families” into the search box. This will 

open the UAFA channel and display the videos.  
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and suggested that he 

could make better time 

if he would pull one 

block west and travel 

north on Houston 

Street, and cut back to 

North Main after he had 

passed the line of the wrecked 

streetcar and wagon. 

I was five years old when we 

made that trip, and, today, 72 

years later, many of the details 

are somewhat dim and fleeting in 

my mind, but I can clearly re-

member another event that tran-

spired as we passed over an old 

and creaky wooden bridge that 

spanned the Red River between 

Texas and Oklahoma. Harry had 

a prized toy which consisted of a 

15-to-18-inch rubber string with a 

rubber ball attached to one end 

and a wooden paddle attached to 

the other. As we crossed the riv-

er, Harry was enthusiastically 

paddling the ball when the string 

broke, the ball bounced a few 

times, fell into the river, and 

slowly disappeared from our sight 

amid the murky waters. 

Our tumultuous cries and 

screams of anguish 

caused Papa to stop the 

wagon and spend a few 

minutes in trying to re-

store normalcy, and in 

trying to console Harry in the 

wake of his demoralizing loss. 

In all of these after-years, from 

1923 to 1995, I have never 

again passed through Fort 

Worth, on North Main, without 

remembering that streetcar-

wagon wreck. And I have never 

again crossed the Red River 

without remembering the trag-

edy of the little lost rubber ball 

as it disappeared among the 

troughs and waves of water.                                                    

The author was the 4th son of 

Marion Francis “Frank” and 

Winnie May (Scott) UP-

CHURCH, pictured in 1911.    

The author was “Born on a 

farm near Itasca, Texas, on May 

4, 1918, where I was raised as 

the brother of Harry, Howard, 

WAGON...continued 

January 1, 1911 

Chester, Alice and Buddy Upchurch.”  

Preacher Hal Upchurch descends from 

Clan 4—Richard Upchurch III. For 

more information Click here 

 

Grateful Thanksgiving 
Although we feast on this special day, 

Thanksgiving isn't just for food; 

We focus on blessings great and small; 

Thanksgiving is for gratitude. 

I'm grateful for good things in my life; 

I appreciate them the whole year through. 

Some are better than others, though: 

One of the best is knowing you! 

By Joanna Fuchs 

http://www.youtube.com/
https:// www.youtube.com
https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/120180081/robert-harrell-upchurch


Mama set the table 

with care, using her best chi-

na, an old lavender and 

white transferware pattern 

called, Old Britain Castles, 

which she purchased on laya-

way at a second hand store in 

Aurora, IL during the depres-

sion. The silverware was 

placed carefully. She didn't 

believe in saving these things 

for special occasions or com-

pany she said, because who 

was more important than 

your own family? The tall 

candles were lit and the 

house smelled warm and cozy 

with hints of sweet and savory 

dishes to come. The Thanksgiving 

menu was very traditional. She 

bought the largest Turkey she 

could find so there would be plen-

ty of leftovers. One year the bird 

weighed 34 pounds and barely fit 

in the oven!  When the cranberry 

sauce was cooked she poured it 

hot into Nana’s cut crystal bowl. 

It's a wonder the bowl still 

survives. There were moun-

tains of potatoes and no end 

to her delicious turkey gra-

vy, black olives and radish 

roses. The bird was stuffed 

with dressing, too much 

sage in it to my liking, but 

that's the way she liked it 

and there were no com-

plaints. The homemade 

pumpkin pies were a mas-

terpiece.  

She cut pastry crust turkeys 

with her favorite red plastic 

Tupperware cookie cutter 

and laid them gingerly on top 

of the pie. Mama said the se-

cret to her pumpkin pie was a 

dash of black pepper in the 

custard.  And of course a gob 

(a word not used anymore) of 

fresh whipped cream to top it 

off.  

Of course it was more than 

the food, but it’s a very sweet 

part of my memories. Thank 

you for letting me share it 

with you...  

by Cindy Hale 

Thanksgiving, 1950 in Kane Co., IL. William Brady Norman Upchurch, 3rd on R. 

Virginia D. Upchurch Hale at the head of the table holding 4-month old Cindy 

Hale. Left front, Jean Upchurch Liberg and 2nd on R, Helen Upchurch Bird, 

along with husbands Joseph Bird II and John Liberg. The boys in the picture are 

Joey and Bruce Bird and Little John Liberg. Our Clan (14) descends from the 

John Upchurch III, John Upchurch VII sub clan as illustrated in this little tree ... 
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John UPCHURCH  m. Ann HAMILTON 

| 

John UPCHURCH  m. Sarah "Happy" SHAW 

| 

William Benton UPCHURCH  m. Emily Caroline CAUDILL 

| 

Sanford Riley UPCHURCH  & "Fanny" Nancy B NORMAN 

| 

William Brady NORMAN UPCHURCH  m. Dora Malinda CHURCH 

| 

Virginia Dare UPCHURCH (My beautiful Mother) 

To UNSUBSCRIBE from this newsletter click here. 
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